Informational Update from President Leland  
Received on January 16, 2008

(The underlined topic labels were added in the “On the news front” category)

Please extend my apologies/regrets to my ECUS colleagues for extended January absences.  To keep you in the loop, here is what is happening.

· In early January, USG presidents had two days of meetings in Atlanta, followed this week by the opening events of the 2008 session of the Georgia General Assembly.

· On Thursday (Jan 17), I leave for a three day meeting of the Policy and Purposes Committee of the American Association of State Colleges and Universities.  This is the AASCU "think tank" and I happen to be chair for the year.

· Following this meeting, I head to Washington, D.C., to attend a COPLAC strategic planning retreat.  I will also visit with our federal delegation and have appointments with four significant donor prospects.

On the news front

Faculty Compensation Study  -- We have implemented year one of the faculty salary study (year one brings all faculty salaries to market minimum).  We did send letters to all faculty who received a boost this year.

Budget  -- We will know more about how our budget proposal was received by mid-February or early March, although we may not be permitted to share this information until after the legislative session is over and the veto process completed.

Legislation  --We have been working to forestall another pending version of the "intellectual diversity" bill and also an effort by the NRA to overturn a Georgia law that prohibits guns at schools--including college campuses.

January Campus Update -- I am preparing my January Campus Update.  Do you have any recommendations about topics you think faculty would like me to discuss?

USG Core Curriculum -- The University System of Georgia (USG) core curriculum committees will meet jointly for the first time in early February for a two day working retreat.  These 35 faculty members will be charged with developing one or two preliminary curricular models, which will then go out by mid-February to all USG faculty for input/comment/reaction. 
